

2025-05-29

Started promptly at 6:30

Albert read traditions

Minutes read, motioned, and approved.

Treasure Report

Available Operating funds: \$4,595

Prudent reserve: \$3,175

Remaining Budget: \$3,499

Committee Reports. . .

Corrections/Bill O

Corrections meets 1st Tuesday of the month at 6:30 at the Meeting Place, room 1C

Balance \$7.52

City / county jail: No Report

Community Corrections Center: No Report

Reception & Treatment Center: No Report

Corrections distributed pamphlets, info, and volunteer sheets for "AA Corrections Prerelease Contact Information - Connecting Inside AA members To The Outside Community" Jim H (402-802-4711) has more details for members interested in volunteering.

Website/Charlie

No Report

PICPC/Brandy

PICPC meets 2nd Tues of the month at 6 at Hiway Diner

Balance \$277

Participating at a behavioral health event on June 6th. Pamphlets are being handed out throughout the area.

Special Events/Brandee

Special Events meets 1st Tuesday of the month at 6:30 at Meeting Place

Balance: \$ (no reported balance - working on)

70+ people went to Lake Day. Went over 30-dollars in budget and brought in 15-dollars for donations.

Treatment/Chalice

Meeting on 3rd Thursday of the month at 6:30 at meeting place

Balance \$33

Crisis Center has a meeting. Regional Center could start having meetings. There could be a need for more pamphlets. Dave will help with coordinating meetings for remote communities (assisted living / nursing homes).

Hotline/Jerry

18 calls this month. A light month.

District Reports

District 3/

Balance:

No report

District 21/Rebecca

Balance:

Planning a Fall Unity Picnic. Scheduling a GSR workshop for next rotation. Going to send DCM to area.

District 22/

Balance:

No report

District 29/Matt

Balance:

Talking about Area Reunion with D3. Somebody is talking about smoking pork.

Group Reports. . .

Life Preservers - Albert - Full house the last two weeks! A few new members. Emergency business meeting about a hospitality room for area.

Rainbow Group - moved because the space was small. Moved to Our Saviors Lutheran Church on 40th and C

There's a Sunday Night Meeting at 7p at 56th and Pioneer

Men's Stag - Jim - CCCL people attend. 17th Annual Winter Retreat was well attended.

Women's Circles of Friends - Rebecca - dipped a little in attendance. Speaker on the 4th Saturday. Panel on 5th Saturday

Been-To-A-Meeting/Bennet - Rebecca - Tuesday nights at 6:30 at the community church - The first step is a doozie.

Bethany 6A - Matt - adding a Tuesday 6A meeting. The dream is to have a meeting at 6A, 7-days a week

Ladies Big Book - Kenzie - Working on a group inventory.

Sunday Night Workshop - Ben - Going well

Old Business

Intergroup / Area Website was talked about and brought up in New Business. . .

New Business

Motion made and approved to cut a check for \$1600 to Special Events for their next three events: 4th of July, Lake Day, and Soberfest.

Motion made and approved to have Special Events Committee to have a plan and budget for a holiday party and to have those details no later than the September Intergroup Meeting.

Area Webmaster Chair asked about the intergroup website and talked about the Area website: Area41.org

Some members have difficulties finding meetings and / or updated meeting info. At times, the "Group Change Form" doesn't work. Area website doesn't have a page about the specific Intergroups but that could be changed. Should the area website take over for the Intergroup website? Would Lincoln info be on the Area website / URL or a different website / URL? Should area operate the Lincoln Intergroup website? A committee? Maybe a trimmed down Lincoln Intergroup website / URL but a URL / link to the Area website for more info? A subdomain in the Area website? Area Webmaster Chair is going to reach out to Intergroup Webmaster Chair about creating a committee and discuss what is needed / wanted but what do the groups think? What do the groups want? Keep Lincoln separate or embed within Area?